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IF You’Ve eVer AsKed YourselF “WHY?” about something related to structural steel design or construction, Modern 
Steel Construction’s monthly Steel Interchange column is for you! Send your questions or comments to solutions@aisc.org.

steel interchange

Slip-Critical Bolts?
TC bolts were used in a bolted splice for W8s.  The beams 
have corrugated deck on top of them that will receive 6 to 
12 in. of concrete, and the assembly forms a ramp for foot 
traffic. The engineer wants us to remove the TC bolts and 
replace them with slip-critical bolts. I am under the impres-
sion that slip-critical is a connection and not a type of bolt.  
Is this a valid point from the inspector? Do we have to 
replace the bolts, or is the use of TC bolts acceptable for this 
condition?

You are correct that slip-critical (SC) refers to a type of connec-
tion, while TC refers to a type of bolt. Furthermore, TC bolts 
often are used in SC connections.

TC bolts are a product that is central to one of the four meth-
ods permitted by the RCSC Specification to achieve pretension in 
a bolt, as is required in SC connections. As long as the require-
ments in the RCSC Specification for this method are followed, TC 
bolts are acceptable in SC connections.

Amanuel Gebremeskel, P.E.

Charpy V-Notch Requirements
AISC 341-05 Section 6.3 specifies a minimum Charpy 
V-notch value for structural steel in the SLRS with flanges 
1½ in. and thicker. Commentary Section C6.3, however, 
states that steel with flanges exceeding 2 in. is subject to the 
same requirement. I assume the Standard is correct and the 
Commentary is incorrect? Please verify.

There does not appear to be an inconsistency between the Seismic 
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Steel Interchange is a forum to exchange useful and practical 
professional ideas and information on all phases of steel building and 
bridge construction. Opinions and suggestions are welcome on any 
subject covered in this magazine.

The opinions expressed in Steel Interchange do not necessarily 
represent an official position of the American Institute of Steel 
Construction, Inc. and have not been reviewed. It is recognized 
that the design of structures is within the scope and expertise of a 
competent licensed structural engineer, architect or other licensed 
professional for the application of principles to a particular structure.

If you have a question or problem that your fellow readers might 
help you solve, please forward it to us. At the same time, feel free 
to respond to any of the questions that you have read here. Contact 
Steel Interchange via AISC’s Steel Solutions Center:

One East Wacker Dr., Suite 700
Chicago, IL 60601
tel: 866.ASK.AISC • fax: 312.803.4709
solutions@aisc.org

Kurt Gustafson is the director of technical assistance and Amanuel Gebremeskel is a senior engineer in AISC’s Steel Solutions Center. Charlie 
Carter is an AISC vice president and the chief structural engineer.

The complete collection of Steel Interchange questions and 
answers is available online. Find questions and answers related to 


